WASILLA CITY COUNCIL INFORMATION MEMORANDUM IM No. 00-98
SUBJECT: Alternative School Sewer Main Construction

REQUESTED BY: Public Works

PREPARED BY:  Public Works DATE: October 2, 2000

FOR AGENDA OF October 9, 2000

SUMMARY:

A supplemental appropriation is requested in Ordinance 00-56 to fund the City-portion
of a new sewer line to the remodeled alternative school. Spenard Builder's Supply will
also be added to this system. This six inch line will extend from Lake Lucille Dr. under
the railroad tracks through Spenard Builders yard and under the Parks highway to the
school. Over-sizing the line to six inches will allow expansion to the west and north as
these areas develop. It is anticipated that the line will be built to Spenard Builders this
fall while construction to the school will be done next construction season.

The school district will fund $35,000 and Spenard Builders will fund $42,500 for the line.
City of Wasilla previously agreed to pay $25,000 for the installation. The additional
$28,000 is to pay for over-sizing of the line from two to six inches to allow for future
extensions.

FISCAL IMPACT: _ No _ x Yes, amount requested: $ 53,000 Fund: General Fund,
fund balance

RECOMMENDED ACTION:
Council is requested approval of Ordinance 00-56 for appropriation of $53,000 for the
construction of a sewer line to the alternative school and over-sizing of the line for

future growth.

MAYOR REVIEW/COMMENT:

Reviewed by: SARAH PALIN, Mayor
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